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The Catalyst  
Channing Memorial Church Monthly Newsletter 

October 2023 
 

Channing Memorial Church  

A Welcoming Congregation, welcoming & affirming all people 

 A Green Congregation, committed to protecting the environment  

Phone: 401-846-0643/ Email: office@channingchurch.org  

135 Pelham Street,  Newport, Rhode Island 

 

Sunday, October 15  

LAGBT+ Justice ð  

Yesterday and Today  

Presenter: Monique Paul 

National Coming Outó day is 

celebrated on October 11th. It 

was necessary when it was 

created and it is still needed 

now, more than ever with the 

anti-trans, anti-gay initiatives.  

Monique will talk about the good 

it has done over the years in the 

fight against discrimination and 

prejudices of our society as a 

whole and how it has helped 

people become their òbestó 

selves for themselves, their 

families and society in general.  
 

Monique Paul, is a 67 yr. old 

Transwoman from Coventry, R.I. 

She Transitioned 12 years ago 

after, as she describes it, denying 

her authentic self for over 50 years. 

She retired in 2022 after 25 years 

as a lab tech with Fujifilm Electronic 

Materials. Ms Paul has been 

involved in the Transgender 

Community for many years, joining 

TGI Network of R.I. 11 years ago, 
and currently serving as its 

President. She is also working with 

the RI Commission on Prejudice & 

Bias speaking to Police Cadets 

throughout the State. As a hobby 

she has been involved with the 

scuba diving community since the 

1970õs.  
 

TGI Network of Rhode 

Island, is a statewide 
organizat ion providing 

support, education, and 

advocacy for the TGI 

(transgender, gender diverse, 

and intersex) communities 

in Rhode Island and 

surrounding areas.     
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Services are live streamed on the CHANNING YOU TUBE 

CHANNEL and available for viewing afterwards.  
 

Sunday, October 1  

Flowing with the Flow  

Rev. Bill Zelazny  
Most of us are taught from a young age that 

we need to push ourselves, work hard to make 

things happen. That approach is one way to live.  

But there is often a negative cost to our 

mental and physical health living like that.  But, 

what if we approached life with the mindset of 

ògoing with the flow?ó As a person who has 

lived much of his life òpushingó, Bill has been 

thinking about and trying to practice this way 

of living.  This Sunday he will explore this very 

different way of approaching living. 

 

Sunday, October 8  

Skeptical Science  

Rev. Paul Spreacher   
What is the relation between 

science and religion?  Why has 

it become so common to find 

"science" as contested ground in our contemporary culture wars -- 

over masking, vaccinations -- and what should be taught to children in 

our public schools? 
 

Rev. Paul Sprecher is a past minter at First Parish in Bridgewater. MA.  Since 

his retirement he has become a climate activist at Linden Ponds, a Senior 

Living Community in Hingham, MA, as well as in the town of 

Hingham.  Previously, he served Second Parish in Hingham.  He has served 

interim ministries at Murray Church in Attleboro and at the Chatham, MA 

Meeting House.  In other lifetimes, he was a middle school teacher at a 

boys' prep school in New York City and Vice President for Technology at the 

American Stock Exchange. 
 

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/c/ChanningMemorialChurch
https://www.youtube.com/c/ChanningMemorialChurch
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Are you looking for a new way 

to connect with your church 

community and experience the 

uplifting power of music? Now is 

your chance! Weõd be delighted 
to have you join Channing 

Memorial Church Choir. No 

experience is necessary ð all you 

need is a love for singing and a 

desire to have fun. This will be a 

welcoming and inclusive group, 

where everyone's voice is valued 

and celebrated.  
 

Singing in a choir is a wonderful 

way to express your faith. It also 

provides numerous benefits for 

your well-being, and can foster a 

sense of belonging, strengthening 

our bonds as a church family. 

This weekly gathering will be a 

time of joy and fellowship as we 

come together to make beautiful 

music. 
 

Don't miss out on this incredible 

opportunity to connect with 

others and experience the joy of 

singing! Mark your calendars 

and join us in the Sanctuary 

every Wednesday evening 

(7:00-8:15 pm), beginning on 

October 4th. For more 

information, please contact our 

Music Director, Jan Navarro, at 

music@channingchurch.org  

  

 

Sunday, October 22  

Ancestors that Travel 

Beside Us 

Rev. Bill Zelazny  

Alberto R²os, in his poem òA 

House Called Tomorrowó wrote 

òYou are a hundred wild 

centuriesé/bringing with you/ In 

every breath and in every step/ 

Everyone who has come before 

you.ó This Sunday, a week 

before All Souls Day, when we 

honor the memory of our 

ancestors Bill will talk about how 

our ancestors shaped their 

world and now our world.   

Everyone is invited to bring 

a picture of an ancestor ð 

parent, grandparent, uncle -- 

to place on an Altar of 

Remembrance to join us for 

this service.  
 

Sunday, October 29  

A UU Look at Halloween  

Rev. Bill Zelazny  

Marking a day 

pertaining to 

the dead and 

t h e i r 

p o t e n t i a l 

connec t ion 

(or interference) with the living 

goes back centuries.  Today it 

has become more of a candy 

eating, partying day for children 
as well as adults.  Some cultures 

want to scare away the dead on 

this day and some invite the 

dead to reconnect with the 

living.  Bill will look at this 

holiday with a UU eye to see 

what it means for people of all 

religious and spiritual (and maybe 

ghostly) interests.    
 

Bill invites everyone to put 

on some kind of costume 

accessory for the service.   
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The Margit 

B a u m 

C o m m i t t e e 

would like to 

remind the 

congregat ion 

that we are still accepting non 

perishable food donations 

during the service on the 

second Sunday of each month. 

Due to Covid, the practice of 

bring food donations to the 

front of the church was 

stopped, but we would like to 

reinstate this part of the 2nd 

Sunday services. 
 

Your food donations may 

be brought forward during 

the singing of  òSpirit of 

Life.ó Please join us in 

making these worthwhile 

donations.  

***************************  

MP?,!X *56>6?4  
Oct. 1:  Janna Pederson  

Oct. 8: TBD 

Oct. 15: Linda Beall 

Oct. 22: Janna Pederson 

Oct. 29: Jim Freess 
 

 
 

***************************  
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VALM56I  
Channing Members may park in 

the Elksõ parking lot from 

9:00am-12:00pm on Sunday 

mornings while attending 

Sunday Services. Please place 

the bright orange parking 

permit on your dashboard 

where it is clearly visible. 

Permits are located on the table 

to the right as you enter the 

church.   
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Greetings all, 
 

Our welcome back to a new 

Church year began with a 

wonderful tree service in honor 

of our nature friends and a great 

celebration of thanks to Conor 

Kennedy for his wonderful music 

over the past few months, and of 

welcome to our new music 

director, Jan Navarro, with whom 

we look forward to an 

enlightened òmusical journeyó in 

the coming years. In gratitude, we 

wish them both well. And I hope 

that everyone had a wonderful 

volunteer day the following 

Sunday and got all òsigned upó in 

interested areas of participation 

and service at Channing.  
 

I want to take just a moment to 

reflect on what it means to have a 

Church like ours in town and why 

it may be important to keep this 

option viable. Ours is a faith 

where each person is free to 

develop their own unique spiritual 

path and to be engaged in òlivingó 

with self and others in a caring 

and compassionate way. What 

could be more necessary in these 

times than to have a spiritual 

orientation where the values 

engendered by the UU faith are 

actively lived. A faith where each 

person feels free to engage in 

whatever spiritual path seems 

right for them. A faith where a 

sense of community within our 

community, and also in the world 

outside our community is 

promoted. Many spiritually 

enlightened people see no 
separation between self an other, 

but apply the principles of 

compassionate living equally.  I 

hope that we too can become  

even more practiced at breaking 

down walls of separation and 

building a community of 

inclusiveness and generosity, and 

with that message, demonstrated 

by our behavior towards each 

other, inspire others to join us 

in the sacred mission of 

spreading universal peace and 

harmony.  
 

In searching for guidance along 

these lines, I came across a book 

by Donna Hicks, PhD, entitled 

Dignity.  Dr. Hicks was hired for 

conf l ic t resolution work 

between countries who were 

having difficulty cooperating with 

each other. She came to the 

conclusion that communication 

was not the issue, but that at a 

deep level, each group felt 

wounded by the other in that 

their basic sense of human 

dignity had been violated. When 

she applied the value of 

enhancing that sense of dignity  

within the negotiations, the sides 

were able to come to a 

resolution of their differences 

and move forward. I would 

therefore, like to invite us all to 

really take a look at our 

own  practices and behavior with 

respect to this fundamental 

quality of interacting with one 

another with a sense of dignity 

and enhancing the positive feeling 

that comes with being treated in 

this way. If we can do this then 

by our actions alone, we can 

inspire others to join us on this 
exciting path of making this world 

a better òfeelingó place. We then 

ensure that the values we hold 

dear ( i.e. the seven UU 

principles ) can be more fully 

actualized.  
 

Till next time é may you be 

happy, healthy, free from 

suffering and live with as much 

ease as is possible. 

Ginny  

From the  Honoring  our   

Trees Ceremony held on 

Sunday, September 10th. 
 

Honoring Trees   (Inspired by 

Marilyn Murphyõs story about the 

Horse Chestnut tree as a child and 

Joyce Kilmerõs poem, òTreesó) 

By Barabara Russell-Willett  
 

Grateful for the trees who have graced this Channing House land, 

The funny brown nuts in wondrous childrenõs hands, 

The green summerõs shade that made sweet this sacred place, 

Weõll miss your spikey white flowers, your beauty to embrace. 
 

You protected us from the rains and snow, and polluted air, 

Allowed the birds and pesky squirrels to scamper in your hair. 
 

But comes this time of reckoning, not easy to understand, 

When life in an aging community knows that changes are at hand, 

And we humbly ask your blessings to plant this ground anew 

And keep our faith in nature strong for the future of UUõs. 
 

"I think that I shall never see a poem lovely as a tree" 
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Happy fall!  Hereõs hoping for 

some beautiful autumn foliage in 

the coming weeks despite the less

-than-optimal summer weather.  

Enjoy the season, whatever it 

brings. 
 

We have several members who 

have undergone surgeries, and 

happily all seem to be recovering 

well.  Beth Milham had knee 

replacement surgery on Sept. 11 
and is working on physical 

therapy.  Piper Padillia also 

continues to heal after hip 

replacement surgery in August.  

Tom Howard has graduated to 

walking with a cane after his 

surgery and is hoping to shed that 

soon. 
 

Weõre glad to hear that Tom Goff 

is feeling much better after coping 

with health issues. 
 

Anna Smith is back in her former 

apartment at Blenheim after a 

short-term move to Vermont.  

Welcome back, Anna! 
 

Please continue to keep JoAnn 

Rosemont and her family in your 

thoughts.  JoAnn has been 

spending much of her time away 

caring for her daughter, who is 

experiencing major health 

concerns. 
 

Also, please keep Mary Alice 

Smith and her partner Mark 

Kitchin in your hearts and 

thoughts.  At the time of this 

w r i t i ng  Ma r k  h as  b e e n 

hospitalized in the ICU with low  
 

 

blood counts and breathing 

difficulties. Cards can be sent to 

53 Rainbow Drive, Uncasville, 

CT 06382 
 

Finally, I just want to say a big 

thank you to those who called 

or sent notes ð and to Barbara 

Russell-Willett especially for the 

delicious meal! ð to me this past 

month after I fell over an uneven 

sidewalk and fractured two 

bones in my hand on the 1st of 

September.  I hope to have the 

cast off by the time this Catalyst 

is posted!  This experience 

reminded me again of how 

fortunate we are to belong to 

the Channing community with so 

many caring friends. 
 

Thank you so much to Joy 

Benson and Mary Benson, our 

S e p t e m b e r  C a r e g i v i n g 

coordinators.  Please remember 

that the Channing Caregiving 
team is always available to offer 

support to anyone who is feeling 

isolated, coping with an illness, 

or just needs a bit of cheer.  If 

you know of anyone who could 

use a friendly phone call, a meal 

of fer ing,  a r ide to an 

appointment, or some other 

assistance, we welcome hearing 

from you.  The October 

coordinators are Ruth 

Jernigan  and Fatima 

Devine. Please contact 

these individuals, or 

Caregiving co-leaders Sally 

Hanchett and JoAnn Rosemont, 

with any Caregiving news or 

needs.   
 

~Linda Beall for Channing 

Caregiving 
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The 4th Sunday of the month  is 

òShare the Plateó when all cash and 

checks with a memo òShare the 

Plateó or òSTPó collected during the 

offering are donated to a nonprofit 

organization chosen by the Social 

Action Team and approved by the 

Board of Trustees.  
 

The recipient  for 

September and 

October  is 

RISHM, Rhode 

Island Slave 
H i s t o r y 

Medallion. This 

public awareness program seeks 

to educate the public about the 

slave trade through placing 

markers throughout the state 

that highlight the history of the 

slave trade at these various 

locations, as well as sponsoring 

other educational projects. For 

more info go to: rishm.org  
 
 

RISHM would like help with 

staffing itsõ table at the 

October 14 Broadway Street 

Fair in Newport. Six volunteers 

are needed from about 11 am 

to 4 pm to cover 2-hour shifts. 

If interested, please contact 

Margaret Baker.  
 

Charles Roberts will be 

speaking at Smithõs Castle at 

their Oct. 14 symposium, for 

more info go to: https://

w w w . s m i t h s c a s t l e . o r g /

upcomingevents  
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 My long introduction sets the 

stage for Climate Week, New 

York City. I had never heard of 

Climate Week in New York City 

before last week when we 

visited the city for completely 

different reasons. It runs 

concurrently to the United 

Nationõs General Assemblyõs 

c on v en i ng  b eg i nn i n g  i n 

September every year (and 

running generally through the 

end of the year or longer).  
 

Climate Week 2023 is organized 

and hosted by The Climate 

Group, an international non-

governmental organization 

(NGO) intent on influencing. 

Beginning in 2009, Climate 

Week, in its 15th year, brings 

together business, city and state 

governments, and NGOs, to 

promote projects and actions to 

build on mitigation and resiliency 

efforts as well as spur more 

involvement. The nearly 600 

workshops this year are 

organized around 10 major 

themes.  The main themes being 

travel, food and water, health 

and getting involved. We 

attended a half-day workshop in 

the Seaport on city planning 

efforts in lower Manhattan 
including green infrastructure, 

much of it already having been 

started in and around Battery 

Park. 
 

This year was also marked by 

thousands of demonstrators and 

hundreds of protestors getting 

arrested, for, the getting 

involved part. These protesters 

blockaded entrances to banks 

funding fossil fuel development 

and even the Museum of Modern 

Art (MOMA) because the board 

chairman of MOMA leads a  

private equity firm heavily 

involved in massive funding new 

fossil fuel developments. This 

draws the ire of climate change 

protesters because of the UNõs 

recent pronouncements made by 

the General Secretary Antonio 

Guterres. His strongly worded 

advice to the world, including 

member countries and business, 

is to STOP all new fossil fuel 

development before it is too 

late. While this is viewed as 

radical, many scientists back this 

approach.  
 

From business announcements 

a n d  c o m m i t m e n t s  t o 

ògreenwashing,ó actual planning 

d oc u me n ts  t o  r e s i d e n t 

engagement activities, Climate 

Week 2023 is both too much 

and yet not enough, but all in the 

largest city in America and 

perhaps the most important city 

in the fight for climate 

preservation. More next time. 

~By Craig Gaspard 
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Our Sharing Locker continues to 

accept donations of toiletries 

and cleaning supplies which are 

distributed through the MLK 

center for those struggling to 

afford them.  For October we 

would still like to collect items 
for Jeanneõs closet which 

supports students at Rogers 

High School, especially shampoo 

and deodorant. Our focused 

item for October is pet food 

or pet supplies.  

 
 
 

 

T h e  S o c i a l  A c t i o n 

committee meets monthly 

and everyone is welcome 

to join us. Currently we 

meet at 10:00 on the 

second Friday of the month 

at Nan Herouxôs clubhouse 

on Forest Ave. If day 

meetings do not work for 

you and you would like to 

participate with us, contact 

Sally Hanchett so alternate 

meeting times can be 

explored.  
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Climate Week NYC 

Last month I provided some 

background on the state of the 

worldõs climate. From wildfires 

and floods to droughts and 

glacial melting, climate change is 

becoming harder and harder to 

ignore.  These events seem to 

manifest themselves daily as 

news travels fast. In here is the 

tension between progressives 

and conservatives on climate 

change and what to do about it 

plays itself out in daily: in the 

media, the statehouses, and, in 

Washington D.C. And all that 

seems to remain is a gulf, one 

that seems to be growing, 

between those who want to 

take action and those who feel 

any action is both unnecessary 

and a threat to business and the 

status quo. There is some 

middle ground, but this also is 

shrinking. 
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Gen Z and the Pandemic: A Lasting Impact  
With the Rev. Jeannette Bessinger, Director of Spiritual 

Development at Westminster Church, East Greenwich  

Wed. evening, Oct. 4, 7 PM via Zoom  
Zoom Meeting Link:  

https://zoom.us/j/95671001348?
pwd=S29FN2w1NElycVhEbW56SnBFN1lzZz09  

Meeting ID: 956 7100 1348  

Passcode: 953753 
Call the church office at 846 -0643, or email 

TLC@channingchurch.org ,  if you need more info.  
 

òGen Zó, generally thought of as the generation who are now ages 11-26, 

are the first to grow up with the òalways-onó technology (with primary internet access through mobile 

devices): affecting their physical, spiritual, and especially mental health in ways that have made them 

particularly vulnerable to pandemic repercussions.  Jeannette will discuss changes in Gen Zõs approach to 

spirituality that were already starting with the Millennial generation (ages 27 ð 42).  This presentation will 

walk you through the unique ways that our young people have been affected, followed by a discussion of 

some simple yet powerful spiritual approaches to supporting them right now ð in ministry, as family, and 

as caring adults. 

 

Andé join Channing Friends at the New England Wireless 

Museumõs òYANKEE STEAM-UP/CAR SHOWó from 9 ð 

3 on Sat., Oct. 7!   For more info go to: https://newsm.org/  

Out in the wilds of West Greenwich, this place is a real treasure - an 

electrical and mechanical engineering museum, emphasizing the 

beginnings of radio and steam ð much from Rhode Islandõs early history.  

Machinery will be operating at full capacity!  Bob Kieronski built an 

animated, interactive display there, which will be on view.  Lunch 

available for purchase. Educational fun ð get those grandkids away from 

their phones for a day and come on out!   

 

 

FIELD TRIP TO NEW BEDFORD : (now tentatively 

scheduled for November; see weekly email for details).  Tim 

Phelps plans to host a Channing group at a favorite Portuguese 

restaurant, and tell us about the historical basis for his latest book.  

After lunch, weõll take a stroll to the New Bedford Whaling 

Museum, where weõll tour individually, but with some ideas from 

Tim about related exhibits to see.  Weõll keep you in the loop! 

https://zoom.us/j/95671001348?pwd=S29FN2w1NElycVhEbW56SnBFN1lzZz09
https://zoom.us/j/95671001348?pwd=S29FN2w1NElycVhEbW56SnBFN1lzZz09
mailto:TLC@channingchurch.org
https://newsm.org/
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Doreen Lepage will be 

facilitating the meetings and 

can be reached by email at: 

PFLAG@ChanningChurch.org   
 

The first in -person meeting - 

Mon. Oct 16, 6:45 - 8 pm in 

Parish Hall. The remainder 
of meetings will take place 

the second Monday of each 

month, 6:45 - 8 pm until 

June in Parish Hall  
 

PFLAG Contact: Ron Richard at 

4 0 1 - 3 0 7 - 1 8 0 2  o r 

pflagprovidence@gmail.com .  
 

For  more in fo go to: 

www.pflagprovidence.org 
 

PFLAG is a national organization 

that provides support, education 

and advocacy for parents, 

families, friends, allies and 

members of the LGBTQIA+  

(18 yrs. plus) community. PFLAG 

Greater Providence serves 

people across RI, Southeastern 

MA and Eastern Ct. 
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Paperwork for reimbursements 

needs to be submitted to the 

church office by the 15th or 30th 

of the month, Checks will be 

written following receipt of the 

completed forms shortly after 

those dates. Reimbursement 

forms can be picked up or sent 

by e-mail from Michele in the 

Church Office.  Any other 

checks by special request (i.e. 

musicians, contractors, etc. ) will 

be written as needed by people 

the  Finance Committee has 

designated.   
 

~Christine Laudon, Finance 

Committee Chiar 

finance@channingchurch.org  
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A group has been formed to 

explore bringing a Village to the 

Newport area. The group will 

meet again on Thursday, 

Oct. 19 at 2:00PM in the 

Parish Hall.  
 

Please contact Mary Alice Smith 

o r  C a r o l i n e  G a n g i  a t 

caroline.gangji@villagecommonri.or

g if you have questions or want 

m o r e  i n f o r m a t i o n .  

To learn more about the Village 

Movement and The Village 
Common of Rhode Island, please 

visit www.villagecommonri.org 
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The Margi t Baum Fund 

Committee met in September 

and approved funding requests 

that will benefit those in need in 

Newport.  The following 

d o n a t i o n s  w e r e  g i v e n 

preliminary approval:  
 

$1,000 to Conexion Latina to 

support their back to school 

project that supplied children 

with backpacks and school 

supplies.  This time sensitive 

donation was made over the 

summer. 
 

$500 to fund a resupply of the 

soc k s ,  un d er w ear ,  an d 

undershirts that are made 

available for guests attending the 

Channing community meal.  

Having these items at our 

community meals has been very 

much appreciated! 
 

$1,000 for the MLK Centerõs 

community feeding programs. 
 

$1,500 for tee shirts as part of a 

community building initiative at 

Thompson Middle School.  

~Lissa Fernandez, for the Margit 

Baum Committee   

 

 

3!== M.MM6A? A3 
*5!=6*. *6L*=.M 5!M 
)..? *!?*.==., 

  

Chalice Circles are small groups that 

meet online bi-weekly via Zoom 

following a course schedule from the UUA. The Fall session, set to 

begin the week of Oct. 2nd, has been cancelled due to unforeseen 

circumstances.  
 

The Winter session is set to begin at the end of January. 

Watch the Catalyst and Weekly E -News for updates.   

mailto:pflagprovidence@gmail.com
http://www.pflagprovidence.org
mailto:caroline.gangji@villagecommonri.org
mailto:caroline.gangji@villagecommonri.org
http://www.villagecommonri.org

